
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Proposed junction improvement 
 
As part of our pedestrian safety and accessibility improvements programme, the Council will be carrying 
out works in Spencer Rd at its junction with Richmond Rd. 
 
The measures will include improved pedestrian accessibility and safety by building out both corners of 
Spencer Rd to narrow this extremely wide junction. In line with comments from residents and Ward 
Councillors, the previously proposed pedestrian refuge island will not be installed and the Permit Holder 
bay outside No. 51 Spencer Rd, will not be removed. For the revised layout, which does not require a 
consultation. 
 
Please see plan overleaf or alternatively view online at: https://www.merton.gov.uk/spencer-richmond  
 
Date and Time of Works 
The works will be carried out between 18 March – 5 April 2024 (excluding the Easter weekend), weather 
permitting, and every effort will be made to reduce this time where possible. Notice boards will be placed 
at this location in advance of the works, advising all road users of these specific dates. The majority of 
the construction work will take place between the hours of 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. FM Conway 
Ltd will carry out the works on behalf of the Council.  
 
Traffic Management and Access Arrangements 
 
A temporary traffic lights will be in place for parts of the work. Access to properties will be maintained. 
Parking restrictions / suspensions will be introduced where necessary to facilitate equipment and 
materials storage. “No Parking” cones and signs will be in place to indicate the areas where and when 
parking is prohibited. It should be noted, that whilst the restrictions are in place, illegally parked vehicles 
will be removed. 
 
Further Information and Contact Details 
Personnel looking after these works are: 
James Geeson   Merton Council Engineer:  020 8545 3054 
Jason Stevens FM Conway Ltd:   07921918095 / 020 8636 8822 
 
FM Conway will erect information boards on site and their staff will be able to update you on the progress 
as the works proceed. Please do not hesitate to ask the staff on site should you require any assistance. 
Merton Council and FM Conway Ltd apologise in advance for any inconvenience caused. 
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